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The Charlton Playgroup’s annual “Girl’s 
Night Out” (GNO) – held at the Rex on 
Friday 13 March - provided a chance of 
escaping the gloomy coronavirus news for a 
couple of hours. 

A major fundraiser for the group, the 
“Girl’s Night Out” - now in its fifth year - 
has seen more than $10,000 raised over the 
years and has offered a night of relaxation 
for those who attend. 

A variety of stallholders, along with 
Charlton businesses “House To Home” and 
“Charlton Florist and Fashion” (which 
remained open for the night) gave the 
crowd an opportunity to browse and inquire 
about items from the eco-friendly to the 
artisan crafts. 

GNO co-ordinator, Bree McPhee, said it 

was exciting to see new stall holders come 
on board, especially new businesses in 
Charlton, a number of which operate from 
an online presence. These included The 
Rural Eco Store and Kindred Kreations. 
Other businesses represented came from 
Donald and Bendigo. 

Interest in sustainable products, and the 
resurgence of macramé to create attractive 
and useable everyday items were amongst 
the eye-catchers, along with the ever-
reliable Tupperware and beauty products. 

“We really appreciate the support of all 
our stall holders” said Bree, “as they also 
generously donate items for our raffle 
which helps to boost our funds. We would 
also like to acknowledge Heenan’s Charlton 
Authorized Newsagency for undertaking the 

selling of tickets for our event.”  
President of the Charlton Play Group, 

Abby Mulquiny, said that support from near 
and far for the event was important, and she 
thanked stall holders and attendees for their 
commitment, especially this year with the 
uncertainty created by the Covid-19 
escalation. 

GNO was named the Charlton Event of 
the Year on Australia Day this year, and 
while the event brings the efforts of the Play 
Group’s carers together, the strong 
outcomes of financial strengthening and 
community enjoyment have made it a 
welcome occasion on the social calendar. 

The evening was rounded off with 
screening of the movie “Bombshell”. 

Above Left: Those supporting the event enjoyed the market-like atmosphere before the 
movie screened at 8pm. 
Above: Charlton Play Group President Abby Mulquiny (l) and GNO co-ordinator 
Bree McPhee (r) celebrate the 2020 event held at the Rex on 13 March. This is Bree’s 
last year as co-ordinator after helping to create and run the event five years ago. 
Left: Kylie Fitzpatrick (r) with Candece Jay and Jodie Francis of Donald. 
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Charlton Medical is proud to support 
the Charlton Community Newsletter 

Learmonth Street Charlton, 3525 
Tel:(03) 54776888 
Fax: (03) 54476889 

Hello everyone, 

 

Well what strange and difficult times we are in. I hope you 
enjoy this April edition of the newsletter. The decision was 
made to deliver the newsletter to all households in Charlton 
so no one missed out. Whether there is a May edition will 
depend on how much news there is to report.  

On the farm we are having a bit of a dabble with some dry 
sowing as well as spreading gypsum, doing a spot of 
spraying, delivering hay and shearing—there’s plenty going 
on. 

Poor Justin’s grand European adventure was cut short. He 
was in Italy when everything went pear-shaped. After a 
number of cancelled flights we managed to get him home 
and he is currently in isolation in his house in Melbourne. 

Nick is home continuing his studies online and eating all our 
food. It’s comforting to have the kids nearby during such 
difficult times. 

I’m making the most of my clear calendar to work on the 
croquet book. I’m also helping to develop a new Charlton 
website which should be ready in a couple of 
months. 

I’d  like to wish Bruce Gardner & 
Annette Sherriff the best on 
their retirement. The tearooms 
have been a great place for a 
cuppa and a scone for many years 
and will be missed. 

 

Cheers 

 

Thank you to all our 
sponsors who have signed 

up for another year. 
If you would like to become a sponsor contact me on 

0418 361 971 or email 
charltonnewsletter@hotmail.com 

Upcoming Events 
 

April & May events postponed or 
cancelled. 

Lets hope we have a full calendar of 
events soon. 
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Walsh Motors is proud to 
support the Charlton 

Community. 
  

70-72 High Street, Charlton 
Ph: 54911 144 Fax: 54911984 

Property of the Month 

15 Marlo Court, Charlton 
$215,000 

• Ideal location. 
• Solid Brick Home. 
• Solar Panels. 
• Three Bedrooms.  Built in Robes. 
• New Ceramic Hotplate and Wall Oven. 
• Two way bathroom. 
• Huge double carport.  Garden shed. 
• Fenced vegetable garden. 

• Close to school and hospital. 
This near perfect home with rural views is situated in the 
friendly little river town of Charlton that has all the amenities 
that you would ever need. These include a great little shopping 
centre, hospital, ambulance service, P12 College and Catholic 
Primary School. 

Julie Benaim 0457 904 119 
 

Real Estate sales window at 31 High St Charlton 
Office 33 High St Wedderburn 

admin@p1property.com.au 

Greetings everyone from all of us 
here at the Charlton Golden Grains 
Museum. Well, there is not much that 
hasn’t been said already about the crisis 
facing Australia and the world at 
present. In line with all the safe 
distancing practices and Government 
regulations, the museum will be closed 
to the public until further notice. 
Volunteers will be continuing the work 
on sorting and cataloguing our 
collection, and family research will still 
be available if required; once again 
following health safety guidelines. Our 
Bingo trip to Donald in May is unlikely 
to go ahead on the current advice.  

Prior to the past couple of weeks we 
were continuing to make headway 
compiling an accurate catalogue of our 
items in the showcases and storage. 
This involves checking lists of what is 
on display with our records and 
updating if necessary. New items have 
been gratefully received and placed on 
show as appropriate, with work behind 
the scenes going on. As always, the 

museum is happy to receive historic 
items with significance to Charlton, a 
local business or individual from the 
district. Please consider the history of 
an old photo or item before throwing it 
away. If you know the background 
behind the item, even better. 

How did you go with last month’s 
mystery item? It was a fantastic item 
donated by Malcolm Hudgson from 
Noske Bros. They were grain scales 
from the 1920s used for weighing grain 
in bushels, and later used by Malcolm at 
the Charlton Grain Shed. For something 
a bit different this month we don’t have 
a mystery item, but a mystery location. 
Somewhere around Charlton is this 
plaque for the planting of an oak tree in 
1919 to commemorate the end of World 
War One. Do you know where? Good 
luck. 

When things get back to some 
normality please consider joining us as 
a volunteer here at the museum. 
Another option to support the work is to 
become a Friend of the Museum. Cost 

is just $20 per year singles, or $35 for a 
family and entitles you to unlimited entry 
to the museum.  Until next month. Keep 
safe everybody. 
Phone enquiries: 

President—Anne Kenny 0408547973, 

Secretary—Carolyn Olive 0418361971, 

Archivist—Markus Phillips 0413129216 
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Charlton & District Community Bank Branch, in 
partnership with the Community Enterprise™ Foundation 
will open its 2020 Community Grants Program next 
month.  

The program enables community organisations with good 
ideas to apply for funding from a pool of funds available to 
the local community from the community bank’s profits.  

“Charlton & District Community Bank Branch is proud to 
support the local community, and the Community Grants 
Program should enable many local organisations to 
develop significant projects”, Community Bank chairman 
Jon Whykes said. “As well as smaller projects we are 
looking for some major projects that will aid the 
development of local communities and we hope that some 
of these will come forward. We encourage all community 

groups and organisations with ideas for improving the 
community to apply,” he said. “Our bank has business 
interests in Birchip, Boort, Charlton and Wycheproof and 
the board is looking for quality applications that can 
benefit these communities”.   

The program will be coordinated by Community Enterprise 
Foundation, the philanthropic arm of Bendigo Bank. 
Community groups and organisations with projects to 
develop and enhance North Central communities are 
encouraged to apply. 

Applications will open next month and should be made via 
the website www.bendigobank.com.au/foundation 
 
Potential applicants are encouraged to contact 
Community Enterprise Foundation by phoning 1300 304 

Always here for you! We've put a range of measures in place to help support our customers financially     
affected by COVID-19. 

We want to help you through these challenging times, so get in touch to see what options may be available to 
you. Phone 5491 2322. 

Have you noticed our new look?  Over the coming months you’ll start to see our new logo, new colours, and new designs and imagery.  

http://www.bendigobank.com.au/foundation
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In line with government coronavirus 
directives, the Rex’s temporary closure 
began on Monday 23 March at midday.  

With the cancellation of the Regional 
Arts Victoria live show “Splashtest 
Dummies” (scheduled for Easter Saturday) 
the week prior, and the acceleration of 
movie releases being withheld from 
distribution  it meant that cinema operation 
was being ground to a halt even before 
closures were enforced. 

Behind the scenes, however, work 
continues to make sure the Rex bounces 
back when the green light is given.  

As our Facebook post says, “This is just 
intermission”, and yes, we are busy 
planning for the future. 

It was a real boost to be able to recently 
post the finished video clip of Melbourne 
punk band “Loose End” which was filmed 
at the theatre last December. 

The track, “Discontent”, showcases 
the Rex brilliantly and shakes up the 
auditorium like never before. 

See the clip here:  https://
www.youtube.com/watch?
v=p9ULKLy0GHk 

And read more about the band here:  

http://pilerats.com/music/bands/premiere-
loose-end-discontent/ 

To keep up to date with what’s 
happening watch our Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/
RexTheatreCharlton/ 

And head to our Instagram page for 
additional info and some fun posts:  

https://www.instagram.com/
rextheatrecharlton/?hl=en 

Stay safe and see you back at the 
Rex soon, we trust! 

ANZAC DAY 2020. 
Anzac Day, the One Day of the Year, will be quite 
different this year to what we are used to 
participating in.   There will be no wreath laying 

at the Cenotaph, no band, no march and no remembrance ceremony 
in the Shire Hall. 

But Anzac Day WILL be commemorated in some form or 
another, even if with only one participant.   Whether there will be a 
service, wreath laying, the Last Post played, a minute’s silence 
observed for fallen and departed comrades and our flags – including 
our recently acquired New Zealand flag – flown, will depend on the 
public announcements by the government and by RSL closer to the 

day. Whatever is decided, public health and safety must be our 
priority and for this reason the public will be asked not to attend. 

Anzac Day badge sales have been booked for Monday 20 to 
Friday 24 April, but it is most likely that this will not take place due 
to Covid 19 concerns. 

Whilst the public are asked to stay at home on Anzac Day, the 
RSL is asking that instead you tune in by radio or television to 
services, that you reflect on the service and sacrifice of our veterans 
and those who are still serving and that you remember our pledge as 
a nation; Lest We Forget. 
 
Bill Freeman; Secretary, Charlton RSL Sub-Branch. 

Below: Melbourne band “Loose End” are 
pictured in the Rex during their filming session 
of the track “Discontent” last December. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p9ULKLy0GHk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p9ULKLy0GHk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p9ULKLy0GHk
http://pilerats.com/music/bands/premiere-loose-end-discontent/
http://pilerats.com/music/bands/premiere-loose-end-discontent/
https://www.facebook.com/RexTheatreCharlton/
https://www.facebook.com/RexTheatreCharlton/
https://www.instagram.com/rextheatrecharlton/?hl=en
https://www.instagram.com/rextheatrecharlton/?hl=en
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On Sunday, 1st March, 
the Junior football club held their season 
launch at Wooroonook Lakes, with 70+ 
family members enjoying a BBQ Lunch.  
This year incorporated the Junior 
Netball and Hockey clubs as well, 
which made for a terrific family day.  
Thanks to the Hockey and Netball clubs 

for supporting the day.  It started with a 
welcome from club President Luke 
Zagame before dividing the players into 
teams and putting them through a skills 
session and obstacle course. The teams 
battled it out in the pleasant surrounds 
of the lake in perfect weather conditions 
and it was a very close result with each 

team winning a stage during the 
sessions. 

A family BBQ rounded out the day, 
which again was a huge success. The 
Club would like to thank all the players 
& parents who came along and enjoyed 
a great day. 

Above: President Luke Zagame, welcoming the Junior Football, Hockey & Netball players to the 2020 
Season Launch.  

Above: Under 13's Coach Cobi Fitzpatrick (Left) 
and Under 16's Coach Darcy McCallum 

Coming Event: Saturday 3rd October 2020 – The Charlton 
Croquet Club will be celebrating 140 years since Croquet was first 
played in Charlton. 

Croquet in Charlton has been played at five venues: In 1880 the 
lady promoters of the Croquet Club requested the attendance of 
members at practice on the afternoons of Mondays and Thursdays, 
on the ground adjoining the State School (Learmonth St). In 1906 
the Croquet Club amalgamated with the Tennis Club and they 
played on the block adjoining the tennis court in Halliday Street. In 
1910 croquet was played at the back of the Mechanics Institute on 
gravel scrapes. About 1920 croquet moved to the side of the 
Mechanics and shortly after planted grass to play on. In 1953 the 
Croquet Club moved to its current site at Gordon Park where four B 
Grade lawns were set up and these could be converted to two A 
Grade lawns. 

If you have any photos, stories or memorabilia which we could 
use could you please contact Secretary Val or Anne 0408 547 973 
or charltoncroquet@gmail.com . 

Corella Watch: Unfortunately the corellas can’t read so they do 
not know about social distancing. If you have been unable to take 
your turn at corella watch because of other commitments I am sure 
now is your chance to share the load. While doing corella watch 
you can get your exercise and fresh air by walking around the lawns 
or just sit & admire the sunrise or sunset. 

Croquet next to the Mechanics Institute. Does anyone know who the 
woman pictured is? 

mailto:charltoncroquet@gmail.com
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So much is happening outside the bowls 
world it is difficult to remember what has 
happened and when so if I have left you out 
I do apologise 

Bowls Australia ruling as per 
government directives are No Bowls or roll 
ups. 

The Men's Club games are now 
completed with Pat Connors, Richard Porter 
and Geoff Grose winning the Triples and 
preventing Kevin Willey from getting a 
clean sweep of all games, singles, 21 up, 
100 up, pairs & fours. Kevin did win the 

100 up defeating Richard Porter. The Ladies 
will not be playing the 100 up but have 
completed all other games including B 

grade singles with Di Roberts being the 

winner over Judy O'Neil. 
In the Pairs Judy was drawn to play with 

Patty Saltmarsh and much to their surprise 
went on to become runner up in the 
Champion of Champion Pairs losing to 
Wycheproof duo of Elvira Tierney and 

Lorraine Milburn. We had a great couple of 

days. 
Our AGM is to be decided later as we 

have to abide by guidelines as we are all in 

high risk age group. As it is over a month 
away we have time but it would help if you 
have issues to think about them and perhaps 

write them down, also think about the 

direction the club wants to go in. Can you 

help? Can you join the committee? Can you 
put your hand up to run a tournament or 

help with selection? What can you do to 

help your club become better? 
Our end of year dinner is cancelled so 

maybe we can start a new start of season 

dinner. 
Corella watch is on again due to the little 

pesky birds digging holes. Can you help 

with one morning or one afternoon a week? 
There is a list at the club and as this is 
single person at a time should not be an 

issue with self isolation. We will advise you 

if this alters. 

In our last contribution we noted 2020 will be a busy year with 
Mildura Way plantings to go ahead plus community engagement re 
Town Signage and Charlton’s Notables. 

Since that time we have seen on both a world and local scale a 
rapidly changing landscape plus many restrictions on population 
movement due to the Coronavirus epidemic. 

To meet these changes, certainly in relation to matters which 
are regarded as non-essential. It has been decided the best course of 
action is to put the Town Signage and Charlton’s Notables 
initiatives on temporary hold until we can get some clear air and 
start to move around and meet again with confidence. It is felt to 

try and proceed otherwise will ultimately be counter-productive. 
Our efforts until that time will be to continue watering as 

required, make sure replantings in High St happen OK and ensure 
Mildura Way can proceed this year as smoothly as High St did in 
2019. 

Everything else we have planned will certainly happen but 
inevitably there will be some delays ahead. 

More information to come throughout 2020. 
Follow us on Facebook @beautifycharlton. 

Spokesperson for the Garden Club on the project is Robin 
McRae 0400 522 700. 

Beautify Charlton 
Pride in Your Town. Passion for Your Town. 

‘A Whole of Town Project.’ 

Above: Pat Connors skip  Above: Geoff Grose lead  Above: Richard Porter middle pin  Above: Judy O'Neil and Patty Saltmarsh  

HOW TO SUPPORT THIS YEARS’ APPEAL 
 
For those still looking for ways to support the Appeal this year, you can: 

• Purchase a ticket in our great raffle with over $190,000 worth of prizes 
• Donate online at any time  
• Watch the Channel 7 program from 7pm on Good Friday  

https://www.goodfridayappeal.com.au/2020-good-friday-appeal-raffle/
https://donation.goodfridayappeal.com.au/
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Back to Back Champions Crowned 
Maddi Fitzpatrick and Troy Heenan have 

each gone ‘back to back’ claiming 
successive Charlton Lawn Tennis Club 
Singles Championships recently. While the 
home and away season concluded before 
finals could be played, an understandable, 
but still disappointing, end. After fighting 
and winning a spot in the North Central 
Tennis Association final four on a Saturday 
afternoon, players from the club had already 

managed to play out the Singles, Doubles 
and Mixed Doubles Championships.  The 
season culminating in the presentation 
dinner being held at the club rooms a few 
weeks back. 

In the Ladies’ A Grade, Maddi proved 
that last year’s win, as one of, if not, the 
youngest women to do so at Charlton, was 
no fluke – prevailing against Sharon 
McLean in two tight sets. In getting to the 
final Maddi defeated veteran and 15 time 
Club Champion Rae Heenan in one semi-
final, while Sharon made her way past 
Michelle Jenkyn in the other. 

The Ladies’ B Grade final saw a great, 
tight three set final played between Amy 
Nicolson and Emily Lanyon, with Emily 
eventually coming away with the win 6-7 6-

4 6-4.  Amy and Emily defeated up and 
coming teenagers, Abby Thompson and 
Zara Jenkyn respectively on their way to the 
final. 

In the Men’s Singles, it was a battle of 
two families across the two grades.  Troy 
Heenan overcoming Matt McGurk to claim 
successive A Grade titles, while on the next 
court Troy’s son Mason was defeating 
Matt’s father Trevor on his way to winning 
his first club singles title.  The A Grade 
semi-finals saw Troy defeat Lindsay 
Patullo, and Matt out playing Wayne 
Southwell to reach the final. 

The Mixed Doubles championships again 
saw a revolving partner format adopted, 
which after a great day of tennis, saw Troy 
Heenan and Abby Thompson anointed A 

Above: Ladies’ A Grade Singles—Maddie Fitzpatrick 
Above: Ladies’ Doubles—Abby Thompson (left), President—Trevor McGurk & Michelle 
Jenkyn 

Above: Men’s Doubles—Mason Heenan (left), President, Trevor McGurk & 
Troy Heenan 

Above: Mixed Doubles—Troy Heenan (left), President, Trevor McGurk & 
Abby Thompson. 
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Grade champions, with Mason Heenan and 
Michelle Jenkyn receiving the runners up 
trophies. 

The Men’s and Ladies’ Doubles 
championships also saw a revolving partner 
format used, which saw everyone play with 
everyone and against everyone at least once.  
In the Ladies, Michelle Jenkyn and Abby 
Thompson had the best results and were 
crowned Ladies’ champions. While in the 
men, Mason and Troy Heenan took out the 
title of Men’s Doubles champions for 2020. 

No modern Charlton Lawn Tennis Club 
presentation night is complete without the 
now infamous ‘Henry’s’ club awards, 
named in honour of Mr. Bill Henry – the 
club’s first Men’s Singles Champion, that 

have now been an institution since 2004.  
Whilst some of the Henry’s presented on 
the evening highlight some of the not so 
proud moments of the season, gaffes and 
slip-ups not going unnoticed, the Gold 
Henry’s are presented to the man and 
woman who have produced the best, most 
consistent results throughout the regular 
North Central Tennis Association Saturday 
competition. This year’s Gold Henry 
winners were future stars of the Charlton 
club, Zara Jenkyn and Mason Heenan.  
Thanks must go to Sharon McLean who 
tirelessly scouts the courts, ears and eyes 
wide open seeking out memorable moments 
to be captured, and to Carmel Fitzpatrick, 
whose security of the results is tighter than 

any bank and the Brownlow votes. 
At the recent club committee meeting, 

the committee moved to redirect $280 of 
fundraising funds that were going to be 
donated to a ‘fire affected’ tennis club, to 
the St Arnaud Tennis Club, who 
unfortunately have had to cancel their 
Easter Tournament. 

In these uncertain times, the Annual 
General Meeting has tentatively been 

pushed back to August – obviously subject 
to confirmation, and hopefully we will be 

all able to get back on the court come 
September/October – until then stay safe 

and healthy. 

Above: Ladies’ B Grade Singles—Emily Lanyon Above: Men’s A Grade Singles—Troy Heenan (right) with 
President, Trevor McGurk 

Above: Men’s B Grade Singles—
Mason Heenan 

Girls T20 Cricket Cup 
Charlton girls Lucinda Holmes-Brown 

and Maddison Fitzpatrick have been 
representing Wimmera Mallee in the Belles 
cricket team.  

The third match was between the top two 
teams, the Wimmera Mallee Belles and 
Wimmera Roos. This game was played on 
the hard wicket at Horsham College. 
Spectators were not disappointed with what 
they saw, as the standard of play was high. 
Belles won the toss and elected to bowl, and 
were on the ball in the field taking a total of 
10 (a team high) wickets. Lucinda took 3 
wickets for 13 runs off 4 overs and Maddi 1 
wicket for 11 runs off 3 overs. Maddi 
opened the batting and found the gaps well 
making 34 runs (off 20 balls) including 5 
boundaries. Lucinda was a little more 
patient with the bat, making a total of 9 runs 
(off 20 balls).  

Final score, Belles 118 runs off the bat + 
10 wickets = 168 defeated Roos 76 runs off 
the bat + 6 wickets = 106.  

 
The final round was played at the 

picturesque Dimboola ground. Belles and 
Lightning were scheduled to play on the 

hard wicket. Lightning won the toss and 
chose to bat. Lucinda finished with 4 
wickets off her first two overs, Maddi 
taking three catches and Lucinda one. 
Captain, Maddi opened the batting once 
again and provided great entertainment for 
the spectators scoring 53 off her 21 balls, 
including 10 boundaries. During her innings 
she was well supported by Lucinda who 
worked to keep Maddi on strike. Lucinda 
went on to score 16 runs (3 dismissals).  

Final score, Belles 134 runs off the bat + 
5 wickets = 159 defeated Lightning 83 runs 
off the bat + 5 wickets = 108. The recipient 
of the Horsham Cotton On player of the 
match voucher was Maddi, for her 
impressive 50, the first of the tournament.   
 
Belles win Wimmera T20 Championship 

After the completion of the game a 
presentation ceremony was held on the 
main oval. It was noted that all players had 
showed improvement over the duration of 
the tournament. The Belles were awarded 
the inaugural winners of the competition 
after going through undefeated.  Each 
player received a medallion and the team 
was presented with the Wimmera Girls 

Cricket Premiership Cup.  
Maddison Fitzpatrick was also awarded 

player of the tournament. For this she 
received a signed Melbourne Stars playing 
shirt.  

Above: Back L to R: Kim Fitzpatrick, Gabby 
Campbell, Lucinda Holmes-Brown, Bridie Reid, 
Russell Heir. Front: Maddison Fitzpatrick, 
Abbey Griffiths, Rehmi Burke. Absent: Kiara 
Berry & Johanna Griffiths 
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Swimming 
Representatives 

On the 6th of March Stella Nicolson and 
Heidi Start represented the Charlton 
College at the Sandhurst Division 
Swimming Carnival in Bendigo.  

Stella competed in the first event of the 
day, the 10 year old girls freestyle. Stella 
swam a solid race and finished 4th in her 
heat, 5th overall. Heidi swam in two, 11 
year old girl events. The freestyle was an 
extremely close affair, Heidi narrowly 
missing out on first place, and after leading 
the butterfly for 30 metres, was overtaken 
and finished second in this also. Heidi 
swam two personal best times, so a 
magnificent effort. Congratulations to both 
girls on their efforts on the day. 

Werribee Zoo Excursion 
On Monday 2nd March, students in 

Years 3 and 4 travelled down to Werribee 
Zoo. They participated in a ‘Predator Prey’ 
workshop and went on a safari bus tour 
around the grounds. In the workshop the 
students were given the opportunity to 
analyse animal skulls for features that show 
whether the animal is a ‘predator’ or ‘prey’. 

They were also given a behind the scenes 
tour of the vervet monkey bedrooms, 
showing where they sleep and spend their 
time indoors. The safari bus tour allowed 
students to see many animals up close, 
including several giraffes who were only 
metres from the road.  

Brody: We saw a lot of lions. We went 
on a safari tour bus. It was really fun. We 
saw hippos. They were fat. There were 
monkeys and they were cute.  

Cooper M and Jordan: I liked the lions, 
giraffes, hippos and monkeys.  

Tamsyn, Rhys, Riley and Anna: At the 
zoo we saw monkeys and gorillas. The class 
went on the safari bus and saw giraffes and 
hippos. The best part was when we saw the 
giraffe eating the grass. We also took lots of 
pictures and videos.  

Ruby, Erin and Stella: The first animals 
we saw was the monkeys, we got to go and 

see their bedrooms. It was really cool as 
they had hammocks. Then we went on the 
safari bus and saw all the animals including 
giraffes, white rhinos, zebras and more.  

Mitchell, Cooper and Oliver: The safari 
was really good because you could take 
pictures on the bus and we saw heaps of 
cool animals. It was also funny when the 
gorilla has its t-shirt on its leg and ran away 
from us. The rhino poo helped the animals 
smell like a rhino so predators would get 
scared. A monkey took the shell off an egg 
before eating it.  

NGV Excursion  
Reagan Good: At 6.00 am on 

Wednesday I woke up, it was freezing cold 
outside. Everyone had to be at school by 
7.15am for the excursion because the bus 
was coming at 7.30am. The bus finally 
came and the 5/6 students got on the bus 
first, then the Year 7 and the Year 8. It was 
a long ride, but we finally got to the 
National Gallery of Victoria. After we got 
off the bus, we split up into groups. The 
Year 7 and Year 5/6 went to the garden and 
we all had a look around. Everyone then 
went to grab their lunch and we all sat 
outside to eat our food. After lunch 
everyone went to the educational thing and 
we sat in the room for along while. After 
that we split up into our groups again and 
we went to go see Keith Haring’s and Jean-
Michel Basquiat’s art. After we were 
finished in the gallery, everyone went to Mc 
Donalds, and everybody took their orders, it 
took a while for everyone to order, but not 
as long as I thought. After everyone ate, we 
got back on the bus and went home.  

Sarah Blair: Gusshhh! As soon as we 
saw the fountains I knew I was going to 
enjoy coming here, I couldn’t wait to get 
inside. First, we split up in two groups and 
half went and had a look at the gardens 
which had a gorilla, a wire seat and a chain 
sculpture, it was amazing and then the other 
group went to look at the interactive 

Above: Stella and Heidi keeping warm after 
their warm up swim.  

Above: Heidi with her two second place 
ribbons 

Above: Ready to board the safari bus 

Above: View of the giraffes from the bus  
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playground which had lots of activities to 
do. Next, we laid on our backs and looked 
up at the beautiful roof, it was amazing! 
There were so many colours. Then, we had 
an introductory talk with a lady named Lily, 
about the two artists named Keith Haring 
and Jean Michel Basquiat. Then she 
answered all our questions (which was quite 
a few). After that we had some lunch which 
they provided us with, it was very yummy. 
We got a chicken sandwich, a juicebox, an 
apple and a biscuit. Then we went back 
inside and into the gallery to look at Haring 
and Basquiat paintings. We had to go back 
home, but on the bright side we got 
McDonalds!  

Fire Fundraiser 
Many students in F-6 got into the spirit 

and supported the chosen school by 
dressing in Fire Fighter gear or the 
Australiana themed clothing. While there 
were many fantastic costumes, Mrs Fahey 
as an Aussie BBQ was a standout!! 

Above: Max & Taylah 

Above: Year 5 & 6 

Year 3 & 4 

Year 2 

Foundation - 
Year 1 
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Golf Clinic 
Students participated in four golf clinics. 

Each session was a little different, and the 
opportunity to hit golf balls was huge! 
There were soooo many balls on the oval 
one day it turned white! Students even got 
to play a “round” of golf.  

New Furniture 
Our classrooms have had a revamp this 

week with all new tables and chairs. The 
green chairs look very fresh and match the 
building decor well. Students like the 
support provided by the moulded chairs.  

 

The Year 5 & 6 students have 
participated in the Stephanie Alexander 
Kitchen Garden Program this term. They 
have had many experiences in the garden, 
with the animals and in the kitchen.  

STEM WEEK 
The College celebrated STEM (Science, 

Technology, Engineering & Mathematics) 
week. Throughout the week students were 
involved in a variety of activities over the 
course of the week.  

Above: Isabella hitting off the tee.  

Above: Maggie with a chicken hatched at 

school 

Above: Leigh with a strawberry from the 
garden. 

Above: They have learnt to make pasta from 
scratch. Mrs Zagame can be seen above 
assisting Josie, Abbey and James.  

Above: All ready to eat.  

Above: Year 5 & 6 had to build a bridge out of 
the material supplied that would support a 
weight, Sarah, Abbey and Reagan were 
successful.  

Above: Year 2 made hovercrafts using an old 
CD, pop up bottle top and a balloon. These 
were very impressive! They even got to have 
races with them, and best of all they could 
explain how they worked.  

Above: Foundation-One experimented with the 
absorption capacity of paper towel and made a 
walking rainbow.  
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SLC NEWS 
From the Leaders Cobi, Courtney and Rose 

Bushfire fundraiser 
It was great to see students showing 

their support by dressing in firefighter or 
Australiana themed clothing for our 
Bushfire Fundraiser day. Students in years 5 
to 12 gained an insight into some different 
roles in the fire brigade through Brendan 
Byrne and Phil Ellis. We thank both 
Brendan and Phil for giving up their time to 
speak to the group.   

There was also great support for the 
BBQ. On the day we were able to raise over 
$500.  

The BBQ was a busy place 

Breakfast club bacon and egg sandwich 
breakfast 

It was great that all students took 
advantage of the egg and bacon breakfast 
provided last Friday, ensuring they got off 
to a great start to the day.  

Couches 
The long awaited couches have arrived 

for the canteen. SLC have been provided 
these couches for students to socialise in 
comfort in the canteen. We trust that 
students will respect the couches so they 
remain in good condition for an extended 
period of time. 

Above: Guest speakers Phil Ellis (left) & 
Brendan Byrne. 

Cancelled & Postponed Events 
 

Please note that all community face to face meetings, events, sport and organised gatherings are either postponed or 
cancelled for April and possibly longer. 
 
Community events postponed or cancelled include: 
Lions Market—cancelled 
RSL ANZAC Day Service Charlton—Cancelled 
Deb Ball—postponed until September 
Rex Theatre—Splashtest Dummies & The Merger—postponed until 2021 
Café Culture—(May) Cancelled 
Charlton College Mothers’ Day Fete—Cancelled 
 
All organized sports activities are postponed including badminton, football, hockey, netball, bowls, croquet, golf & the 
fishing comp.  
 
I encourage community groups to stay in touch using email, social media or online conferencing so that you can keep 
members up to date, deal with operational matters and continue work on various projects. We can then be fully prepared 
when life returns to normal. 
 

To all the groups who sent in cancellation notices, I decided that pages full of cancelled events was way too depressing so 
chose to make a general announcement instead. Thank you. Carolyn (editor) 
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Charlton Neighbourhood House 
30-34 High Street (in The Rex Theatre), Charlton Vic, 3525  Phone: 0473 759 456  

Email: coord@charltonnh.org.au  

Charlton Neighbourhood 
House 

It’s hard to imagine just three months 
ago we didn’t  know that COVID-19 
existed. Now we all know what we 
need to do to keep ourselves and our 
loved ones from becoming infected-
basic hygiene, physical distancing in 
public and staying home to stop the 
spread. 
 
This virus has turned our worlds up-
side down. It has disrupted our rou-
tines, activities and ability to freely 
move and do what we want. It has im-
pacted on our lifestyle, livelihood and 
community interactions. However, it is 
OUR responsibility, as a community, to 
help flatten the curve and reduce the 
spread. 
 
We must trust science, infectious dis-
ease experts, public health officials 
and our elected politicians. We must 
action their directives, follow their ad-
vice and use common sense at all 
times. 
 
We must leave behind social norms 
and traditional business ways. We 
have already seen many examples of 
creative thinking and adaptability.  
 
As a resilient, resourceful and compas-
sionate community we must rise to this 
challenge and find innovative solu-
tions, seize new opportunities and in 
the months ahead we must support 
local.  
Local Residents.  
Local Businesses.  
Local Organisations. 
 
It is a tough, scary and difficult time, 
but working together we can help each 
other through this. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Kaylene Cossar 
President Charlton NH 
 

#we are all in this together 

Charlton Forum 
 
 

Coronavirus  (COVID -19) 

The Charlton Forum together 
with Charlton Chamber of Com-
merce & Industry and Charlton 
Neighborhood House are en-
couraging all residents of Charl-
ton to follow the Government 
advice and to keep up to date on 
the latest development regards 
the virus. 
 
We ask that all residents make 
themselves aware of the ser-
vices available and ask if you 
are unsure or unable to access 
information or services. Help is 
available by contacting 0473 759 
456. 
 
Working together is the key to 
getting through this and this is 
something Charlton has been 
very good at over the years 
 
Over the coming weeks/months 
as we move forward we will pro-
vide regular updates and infor-
mation as it’s available.  
 
The Charlton Forum will provide 
the Community Newsletter free 
to all households and it will be 
delivered directly to your mail 
box. 
 
I can be contacted personally 
and my office will remain open 
as long as I’m permitted to, 
please feel free to contact me 
with any issues you feel need to 
be addressed. 

 
Stay Safe & Healthy 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Alan Getley 
President Charlton Forum 
PH 0419 513 170 

Charlton Chamber 
of Commerce 

The Charlton Chamber of Com-
merce & Industry is proud of our 
community and the businesses 
that operate within.  
 
Our businesses remain committed 
to our community and, where and 
how allowed, are continuing to 
serve to the best of our abilities 
and resources. 
 
Together we will overcome this 
challenging time, together we are 
stronger, please continue to shop 
local, now and on the other side, 
our local businesses are going to 
need you.  
 
This is a time for understanding 
how we can help each other, a 
time for looking out for each other, 
a time to show our community 
spirit. 
 
Our businesses are endeavouring 
to service the Charlton community 
as best they can.  
 
Some have their doors open, oth-
ers are happy to do business with 
a phone call and deliveries. We 
will do what we can to help every-
one through this. 
 
Please call a local business to see 
what services they are providing, 
or what hours they are open. 
Many will have flags, signs and 
balloons out the front to indicate 
they are open, but all are available 
at the end of a phone. 
 
Stay safe, stay healthy, stay 
home. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Troy Heenan 
President Charlton CCTI 

Keep abreast of our activities through  
Charlton Neighbourhood House                                                                         www.charltonnh.org.au 

Or look in our window and community noticeboard 
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Charlton Neighbourhood House 
Email: coord@charltonnh.org.au     Visit us on the web: www.charltonnh.org.au 

Email: coord@charltonnh.org.au  

#Charlton Connect  #Be Kind  # Be Safe 

We are creating daily Facebook posts to help brighten 
the day of the Charlton community and provide infor-
mation and activities to keep us all connected. So 
make sure you like our FB page. 

One of these activities is  

‘We are going on a bear 
hunt..’.  

We are encouraging people 
to place a bear, or some-
thing to bring joy in your 
window or yard that can be 
‘discovered’ by those walk-
ing or driving by.  

Please make sure that by passersby can not touch.  

As we lead into Easter we 
ask that perhaps you 
change your display to an 
Easter theme and the week 
of ANZAC perhaps hang a 
homemade poppy or rose-
mary as a sign of remem-
brance.  

Finally, let’s acknowledge how wonderful our local gov-
ernment, health services and local retailers and ser-
vices have been during this terrible time. It has not 
been easy to plan and prepare when each day brings a 
new set of challenges. Collectively they have ensured 
that Charlton is well placed to combat COVID-19, en-
suring success is up to us. 

On behalf of the residents of Charlton, we say 

DHHS COVID-19 Hotline -1800 675 398 
www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus 

 
Buloke Shire– 1300 520 520 
www.buloke.vic.gov.au/coronavirus-covid-19-
health-alert 
 

East Wimmera Health Services– 03-54 776 800 
www.ewhs.org.au 
 

ABC Radio particularly ABC Wimmera  for local 
updates. 
 

Lifeline 13 11 14 
 

Beyond Blue 1300 224 636 
 

Kids Helpline 1800 551 800 

We just wanted to let you know that you are not alone 
during this pandemic and if you are in need of assis-
tance, we are here to help. 
 

The Charlton Neighbourhood House has volunteers 
who may be able to assist with the following:  
 
•Collecting Medicines 
•Collecting urgent supplies 
•Posting mail 
•A friendly phone call 
 

Just call or text 0473-759 456 and they will do their 
best to help you (for free). 
 

Please remember Coronavirus is very contagious. Our 
volunteers will take every precaution to ensure they 
are only spreading kindness. They will avoid physical 
contact, will remain a minimum of 2 metres distance 
and will drop goods on the doorstep for you.   
 

If you are leaving items for them to collect, please 
wash your hands before handling the items. 

The Charlton Forum Community Car is still  
available for transporting clients to non-urgent 
medical appointments as a 
user pay service, thanks to 
the volunteer drivers.  
Bookings can be made by 
contacting our  
Community Car Officer Deb 
on 0438-549 274. 

If you have any concerns for yourself, your friends 
and neighbours, your business or the Charlton 

community as a whole, please let us know.  

We are talking weekly to the organisations that can 
assist. 

Contact either by phone 0473-759 456 or email 
coord@charltonnh.org.au 
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‘CLOSED’ CUP DAY 2020 
Like everywhere else, one could only describe 
the last few weeks at the Charlton Harness 
Racing Club as a tumultuous and ever changing 
landscape. Whilst plans were well afoot to 

welcome guests and locals on course for our return Cup Day (last 
year being held at Melton), the situation changed rapidly on the 
Friday prior to the Cup. 

After much consultation with Harness Racing Victoria 
throughout the day, and keeping an eagle eye on the cancellation of 
major events in Melbourne, the Committee unanimously decided 
that the welfare of our town must come first – therefore a Cup Day 
with a difference was to ensue. 

Whilst it was incredibly disappointing to have to cancel the 
eighty people booked in for a luncheon, those who had secured 
marquees for the day, invited guests including our loyal sponsors, 
along with the many ladies who had pencilled in the morning to 
support the St. John Of God ‘Bubbles in the Bush’ fundraiser for 
Team Teal/ Ovarian Cancer, the situation demanded a big call. 

At the time the only people allowed on course were race day 
staff trainers, strappers, drivers, owners and the Mediatec boys, who 
are responsible for beaming the coverage to the outside world. 

Despite all of this our host Rob Auber did a magnificent job 
interviewing participants and winners throughout the day which was 
streamed live through Trots Vision, allowing those interested to be 
a virtual part of the day. 

Our congratulations go to the Charlton and District Community 
Bank Pacing Cup Winner Fourbigmen, trained by Emma Stewart 
and driven by Greg Sugars. And to the very excited band of owners 
led by Fred and Elizabeth Crews. 

The Svanosio Camp were deserved winners of the North West 
Ag Services Trotters Cup with Magicool. 

Another highlight of the day was a local win for Greg Norman 
with Edwin Bromac – particularly as the Cormack Racing Team 
who have been great supporters of our club over recent months had 
made the trip from their base in Adelaide. 

On a more sombre note the third feature race of the day was 
dedicated to Bruce Lampard, a founding member of the local 
Fanatics group, who sponsor this Cup Day Three Year Old Classic 
each year. Leon Fanning gave a fitting reminder to all that Bruce, 
whilst gone too soon, will always be fondly remembered 
particularly on this day every year. 

We acknowledge the tremendous help we received from all of 
our local sponsors who help make the day possible along with a 
tremendous contribution from the Victorian State Government. 

And so we thank all of our members, who although missed out 
on being at the Cup were so very supportive and understanding of 
the decision made, and optimistic about 2021! 

Also a big thanks to the footy and netball clubs who gathered at 
the Cricket Club Hotel to watch from afar, have a bet and support 
the day as best they could.  

We look forward to 2021 when surely our club’s luck will 
change!!! 

DJA DJA WURRUNG CUP DAY 
Our second feature meeting of the year, the Dja Dja Wurrung 

Cup Day went ahead under even stricter protocols on Sunday March 
29th. 

Owners were no longer allowed to attend and every person 
entering the course was temperature tested before leaving their car.  

HRV have implemented stronger initiatives in order to keep all 
participants safe, and to minimise the movement around the course. 
It is hoped that by doing this the industry will be able to keep 
running albeit under restricted conditions. 

Strictly licensed only participants with horses engaged were 
allowed to attend and this was policed by security at the only 
entrance to the track. Participants and horses were spread out over 
the course and there was no congregating as trainers were required 
to leave the course as soon as possible after their race. 

Whilst it was again disappointing to have to cancel plans to host 
the Dja Dja Wurrung people, they too followed along via Trots 
Vision and cheered home Masserati driven by John Caldow in their 
namesake cup. 

Above: Pacing Cup winner—FourBigMen & connections with Joe. 

Above: GMC Financial Group winners—Cormac Racing Team & Edwin 
Bromac. 
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The club enjoys a most respectful and collegiate relationship 
with the Dja Dja Wurrung People and we look forward to planning 
a Cup Day to further strengthen this in 2021. 

MAJOR CHANGES TO CHARLTON HARNESS RACING 
To update all of our members and those that follow harness 

racing, there have been some major developments that affect the 
Charlton Harness Racing Club from April 2nd. 

Harness Racing Victoria have released a new racing calendar that 
is designed to even further limit the travel for participants, in line 
with public health recommendations in order to slow the spread of 
the coronavirus. 

Racing will now be conducted within 6 defined districts, 
restricted to the participants from those areas.  

This means that Charlton trainers will only be able to race at 
Bendigo, being our designated track for the Central region. All 
foreseeable Charlton meetings will be transferred to Bendigo.  

Drivers will only be allowed to drive in the zone closest to where 
they live. 

All stringent checks and movement protocols will be strictly 
enforced within this new model. 

As Rob Auber, General Manager of the Victorian Harness 
Racing Club stated, “HRV has had to make some tough decisions to 
maintain the continuity of racing. Moving to a regional based model 
gives this sport the best chance to succeed.” 

We hope he is right. 

MARCH WINNERS 
AZTEC INTI – JOHN TORMEY 
GOLLAHGOLD – BUSHY LODGE 
EDWIN BROMAC – GREG NORMAN 
THE DEAL – GREG NORMAN 

 
MEMBER RAFFLE NIGHT TO CONTINUE…SORT OF! 
Despite not racing at Charlton for the next few months, or 

perhaps even longer, the Charlton Harness Racing Club is very 
conscious of not losing contact with our many members who 
continue to support the club in an active way. 

Unfortunately we will not be able to gather as a group for our 
monthly raffle at The Cricket, but as of Friday 3rd of April we will 
still be conducting our raffle to be streamed live via our Facebook 
page from Bushy Lodge at 7pm. We have some special guests of 
the four legged variety for you all to meet! 

Of course this could all go so terribly wrong and most likely will, 
but tune in anyway.  

We are looking for innovative ways to stay in touch so if you 
have any ideas let us know! 

Finally we ask you all to hang in there with us and look to better 
times ahead – they will come. 

 
GO CHARLTON TROTS 

Above: Netball girls with the cup at the Cricket Club Hotel. Above: John & Ellen Tormey with Aztec.  

Above: Track attendant, Kirk Boyle, holds Messarati & John Caldow—
Cup Winners. 

Above: Di Cooper & Joe Thompson 
practising social distancing. 

Above: Trotting Cup winners-Chris 
Svanosio (left) & Joe Tormey. 
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The Annual Meeting of the Charlton Probus was held 
March 13th 2020. John Sutton inducted our new President 
Eily Rosewall, and a new Committee was elected. After 

the meeting a short slide show on activities from the past year was 
followed by an enjoyable lunch provided by Sue Livingstone and her 
helpers. 

Birthdays for March: Russell Round, Garry Larmour, Rose Stafford, 
Helen Hooper Heath, Pat Sutton, Sue Livingstone and Gill Gretgrix. 

Due to the current restrictions put in place by our Governments 
caused by the Coronavirus/COVID – 19, the Charlton Probus Club will 
go into recess until further notice. 

Right: March Birthdays. Back L to R. Gill Gretgrix, Sue Livingston, Russell 
Round, Gary Larmour. Front—Pat Sutton. 
Below: 100% Attendance. L to R—Sandra Patton, Sue Livingstone, Nita Perry, 
Marg Bowen, Beth Curnow, Graham Curnow and Russell Round. 

Above: New Committee 2020. Back L to R—Gill Gretgrix, Sandra Patton, Noreen Ryan, Pat 
Mathews, Garry Larmour, Barb Dalrymple & Anne Kenny. Front—Pat Clifford, President 
Eily Rosewall, Russell Round and Maretia Doughty. Absent Marg Bibby  

Above: John Sutton congratulating new 
President Eily Rosewall. 
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Charlton CWA Cabbaritta Juniors 

 
  

Born: 29th March 2020, 8:57pm 
Weight: 3.44kg 

 
 

Parents: Elizabeth & Bradley Getley 
Grandparents: Lorna & Alan Getley 

Ljubica & Pero Budimir 
 

Garden Club members met on Tuesday the 24th March. To keep 
up with regulations, and the safety of the community, meetings will 
be cancelled till further notice. 

The Open Gardens planned for October will also be in doubt as 
to whether we can proceed with that, however with the isolation in 
progress there will be lots of time for all the odd jobs in and around 
the garden. 

Bill Larmour was the guest speaker  and he spoke of his interest 
in cactus which started some 40 years ago. The Garden is set on an 
expansive area (2 acres) with many interesting varieties of cactus., 
plus some very interesting farm art and sculptures. Bill showed a 
magnificent display of cactus in flower—very colourful. Members 
had the chance to take home some very special cuttings from Bill’s 
collection. 

Open garden at Bill’s property, Long View Buckrabanyule, has 
been cancelled this year. 

Our Club wishes everybody to stay strong. Plant out some herbs 
and continue to keep an eye out for the fruit fly. 

North Central Garden Club 

The girls met on the 20th March to work with air dry clay. 
Pendants, earrings, necklaces and small animals were happily made. 

Juniors are in recess for the time being, but we will get going 
again. 

We spoke about the CWA exhibition into which the girls were 
going to enter some work. Unfortunately this is also on hold. 

Maybe you can continue with some craft work at home including 
cooking, HAVE FUN. 
Donna, Bernice, Jo and Moira  

Dawn and George Parish’s family 
would like to sincerely thank the Charlton 
community for the wonderful way they 
embraced and cared for George during his 
brief illness. As many of you know George 
was a very active 87 year old and while the 
last two months were tremendously 
challenging for him he bore it with dignity 
and determination. 

The family would like to thank 
members of the Charlton Bowling and 
Croquet club who visited and asked after 
George. In particular, the preparation of the 
clubrooms where a tribute to George was 
held was a wonderful example of 
community and club spirit and we are 
forever grateful to you all. 

Thank you to the Charlton and 
Wycheproof Brass band who played for 
George at the Charlton Aged Care facility 
and at the graveside service.  As a band 
member for over 60 years George was 
thrilled when the band played for him and 
would have been tremendously honoured to 
have the band playing his favourite pieces 
at the graveside. 

For the last month of his life George 
came back to Charlton and his illness 
prevented him from returning to his home. 
The Charlton Aged Care facility became his 
second home. We would like to thank all 
the staff for their humour, kindness and care 

given to George and his family. 
Finally thank you so much to the 

Charlton community for embracing Dawn 
with your love. Every kind gesture, every 
card and every hug has helped enormously. 

We will miss our beloved dad but we 
know he is in the stars and in the music we 
love, in the green grass and in the wind. 

Do not stand at my grave and weep 
I am not there; I do not sleep. 
I am a thousand winds that blow, 
I am the diamond glints on snow, 
I am the sun on ripened grain, 
I am the gentle autumn rain. 
When you awaken in the morning's hush 
I am the swift uplifting rush 
Of quiet birds in circled flight. 
I am the soft stars that shine at night. 
Do not stand at my grave and cry, 
I am not there; I did not die. 
 
Source: https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/
poem/do-not-stand-by-my-grave-and-weep-by-
mary-elizabeth-frye 

https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/poem/do-not-stand-by-my-grave-and-weep-by-mary-elizabeth-frye
https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/poem/do-not-stand-by-my-grave-and-weep-by-mary-elizabeth-frye
https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/poem/do-not-stand-by-my-grave-and-weep-by-mary-elizabeth-frye
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St Martin’s Messenger 
   Our church doors may not be open at 
present but our prayers for all will 
NEVER cease 
Dear Readers, 
Please be assured that you are all in our 
thoughts and prayers and know that your 
belief and commitment to everyone in 

need is mirrored by our belief and commitment in you and to God.  
As our churches will remain closed for public worship until 

further notice, please find some alternative methods of worship 
below that you may like to access.  
Television 

On television the long running show, “Songs of Praise”, screens 
on the ABC channel at 11.30am each Sunday. What an opportunity 
to turn the volume up and sing out loud. Now, for those of you 
who have not watched this show before, it is like Karaoke in 
church, where the words are provided on the screen to sing along 
to.  

And if you miss the episode, you can find the current episode 
and back episodes to watch at any time on the television on the 
ABC IView function. 
Online services  

Please find below a link for online worship that is being 
provided by the Anglican Diocese of Bendigo. 

You can watch these services at any time. The service duration 
is around 20 minutes.  

They are available to watch by going to the Diocese of Bendigo 
website  

Search for “Anglican Diocese of Bendigo” in your search 
engine or type in the link below and it will take you straight there. 
http://www.bendigoanglican.org.au/online-worship/ 

When you are ready to commence, click on the play button in 
the picture. This service is also accessible via YouTube. Here is the 
link - type the link below in and it will take you straight there. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=xR5HBBaFExw&feature=youtu.be 

Encourage each other 
May these worship opportunities encourage us in our faith and 

reassure us in hope, as we continue to show care and compassion 
to our families, our communities and our neighbours the world 
over. We are connected by this pandemic and it is through keeping 
this connection that we can take up our role in encouraging each 
other.  
“If your gift is to encourage others, be encouraging. If it is 
giving, give generously. If God has given you leadership ability, 
take the responsibility seriously. And if you have a gift for 
showing kindness to others, do it gladly.”    
 Romans 12:8 

A good old fashioned phone call 
My contact details are below, so if you would like to have a chat 

over the phone, please give me a call. (Don’t forget to leave a 
message so if I do not answer straight away, I can call back) 
Grace and peace 
Reverend Judi Bird | 0435 593 359 | judithblackbird@outlook.com 
The Anglican Parish of Charlton-Donald 

East Wimmera Parish—St Joseph’s Church 

    In line with government directives aimed at 
slowing the spread of the coronavirus St Joseph’s 
Church will be closed to the public until further 
notice.  
“Mass for You at Home” is on Channel Ten at 6.00 
Sunday morning. 
    Below are some links to online Masses and 
prayer forums for those who wish to participate: 

1. St Patrick’s Cathedral, Melbourne: The 1.00pm Mass is 
streamed live daily (Mon-Fri) Sunday Mass is available, with 
the 11.00am Mass live streamed. Watch here:https://
melbournecatholic.org.au. 

2. Mass for You at Home:  This program has been allowing the 
faithful to participate in Mass from their homes for many years. 
Mass for You at Home is broadcast on Eleven and Network Ten 
on Sundays and Aurora Channel on Foxtel every day. Watch at: 
http://www.mfyah.com/video.html or https://10play.com.au/
mass-for-you-at-home 

3. Pope Francis’ daily Mass: Pope Francis’ daily Masses are 
available online through the Vatican’s website and YouTube 
channel. Watch here: https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope-
francis/mass0casa-santa-marta.pagelist.html 

Our Diocesan Community 
The latest edition of ODC and eNews is now available to read 

online at www.ballarat.catholic.org.au under “News and Events” 
The Final Mass for St Joseph’s Church Nullawil has been 

postponed – date to be advised. 
If you would like a copy of the weekly bulletin (cover only with 

readings & reflection) please email anne.kenny5@bigpond.com or 
ph 5491 1673. 

Although this is a time for social distancing physically it is a time 
to maintain social connection through phone calls etc. 

If you need any support or Sacrament of Anointing please contact 
Fr Jim  0418 664 083 

Charlton Friends of the Red Cross 

Charlton 
Lawn Tennis Club 

Proud sponsor of  the Charlton 
Community Newsletter 

Several of our members have attended sites following the 
Bushfires in Gippsland and have provided Support and assistance to 
affected persons. 

Many homes were lost, extensive damage to others and the lives 
of whole communities affected in many ways. 

We tend to forget that, among the structural loss, the income of 
many has stopped, as in the case of the Abalone processing factory 
in the area. This has far reaching effects and will mean drastic 
changes for many workers; some being forced to move away and 
seek other employment resulting in more disruption to families. 

Please know that the Red Cross fundraising is genuine and many 
grants have already been distributed as soon as an application is 
processed. 

We are very proud of all those who assist in the recovery process 
and be reassured, all the help and support is very much appreciated. 

THANK YOU EVERYONE! 

 

Charlton Maternal & Child Health Centre 

 

Open Wednesdays 

9am—4pm 

Cathy Bales 

0417 506 174 

http://www.bendigoanglican.org.au/online-worship/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xR5HBBaFExw&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xR5HBBaFExw&feature=youtu.be
mailto:judithblackbird@outlook.com
https://melbournecatholic.org.au
https://melbournecatholic.org.au
http://www.mfyah.com/video.html
https://10play.com.au/mass-for-you-at-home
https://10play.com.au/mass-for-you-at-home
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope-francis/mass0casa-santa-marta.pagelist.html
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope-francis/mass0casa-santa-marta.pagelist.html
http://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au
mailto:anne.kenny5@bigpond.com
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The Vale 

Café Hours:  Evening Hours: 
Thursday 9:00am—2:00pm 
Friday 9:00am—2:00pm 6:00pm—8:00pm (PIZZA ONLY*) 
Saturday 9:00am—2:00pm 6.00pm—8:00pm  
Sunday 9:00am—2:00pm 6.00pm—8:00pm (PIZZA ONLY*) 
Monday 9.00am—2:00pm 
*($20—Pizza & a beer, wine or soft drink—Dine In or Takeaway) 
Bookings available for private functions 

Hosts: Benno & Carmel 
BED & BREAKFAST 

LICENCED CAFÉ 

Charlton  
Takeaway 

Proud Sponsor of the  
Charlton Community 

Newsletter   

 

61-67 High St Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1118 

Now Open Fridays 

Phone : 5491 1353 
Email: bookings@valeofavoca.com.au  

Website: www.valeofavoca.com.au  

mailto:bookings@valeofavoca.com.au
http://www.valeofavoca.com.au


 

Open 7 days a week 
Monday to Saturday: 9:00am to 7:30pm 

Sunday: 9:00am to 7:00pm 

Ch 

9B High Street, Charlton, 
3525 

Tel: (03) 54912220 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

One Flower to a Basket arrangement Charlton Florist & Fash-
ion can meet all your floral needs. We also cater in fashion for 
babies right through to ladies including ladies underwear. New 

stock arriving all the time. 

 

The Rotary Club of 
Charlton is a proud 

sponsor of the 
Charlton  

Community 
Newsletter. 

Annual Film Festival 
Café Culture 

School Music & Art Awards 

Charlton 
Supermarket 
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High Street, Charlton     03 5491 1080 

 

Charlton 
Basketball Association 

 
Proud sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 



 Proud Sponsor of the Charlton  
Community Newsletter 

69 High St Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1680  

St Martin's Anglican 
Church is a proud  

Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 
Celebrating 130 years 

  
  

38 Halliday St, 
Charlton, 3525 

Tel: (03) 54 911 237 
Fax: (03) 54 911 100 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

School Bus & Charter 

  
  

PERRY’S PAINTING SERVICE 
  
• Interior & Exterior Painting 
• New Homes 
• Re Paints 
• Commercial Work 
• Restorations  
• Free Quotes 
  

     0409 357063 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton  

Community Newsletter 

 

Proud Supporters of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Your host: Ron & Lyn Good     
86 High St,                         Charl-

ton. Vic. 3525  
Phone: 03 54911911 

 

- Pipe laying: up to 2 inch poly 
- Ripping - Erosion control 

- Dam construction - Channel decommissioning 
- Dozer, excavator and float for hire 

 

Free No Obligation Quote 

Enquires: Aaron- 0408 102 331, Peter- 0407 090 680 
Email: apearthmoving@harboursat.com.au 
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Jess Round, CPA 
GMG Financial Group  

Taxation Agents, Accountants &  
Business Advisors 

 PO Box 495 
Swan Hill VIC 3585 

Ph:03 5032 9422 
 Mob:0408998731 

    Email: jess@gmgfg.com.au 
 Website: www.gmgfg.com.au 

 

 
Visiting Charlton by appointment. 

 

Meets evenings, 3rd  
Monday of each month 

Friendship, Crafts, 
Community 

 

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton  
Community Newsletter 

New Members Welcome 
Contact: Secretary, Jo Phillips on 0417 538 598.   

  
  

 22 Menzies Street 
   Charlton, 3525 
     Rae Heenan  
    Ph: 5491 1672 
  Mob: 0437 093 672  
  
  Sharon McLean 

Proud Sposor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Tuesday Craft: Every Tuesday 
morning, 10am at the Angling 
Club Rooms, Charlton Park. 

Bring your craft project. 
All Welcome 

 

Become a Charlton Newsletter sponsor 
 

Small advertisements $100 
Large advertisements $200 

Banner advertisements negotiable depending on 
placement in newsletter. 

For more information contact Garry Larmour 
on 5491 1647. 

mailto:Jess@gmgfg.com.au
http://www.gmgfg.com.au/


 

Monday - Bingo 2pm 
Tuesday - Cards 1:30pm 
New Members Welcome 

Contact Val Bourke: 
              5491 1418 

North Central Garden Club 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community Newsletter 

37 HIGH STREET, CHARLTON, VIC 3525 
 

We are a Volunteer Run Licensed Club Open to the 
Community On Friday Nights From 5pm. 

We have Cold Drinks, A Meat Raffle and a Members 
Draw for a Cash Prize that you Must be there to Win or 

it Jackpots. 
Come see what we have to offer. 

We are available for Hire.  
 

We are Proud Sponsors of: 

• Charlton Hockey Club with Concession or No Hire 
Charges for their Shopping Night. 

• A & P Society—Annual Sponsorship 

• Charlton Newsletter—Annual Sponsorship 

• Harness Racing Stable—Naming Sponsorship 

• Charlton Arts Inc—Annual Hire Concession 

• Various Artists—Low Cost Live Entertainment 
Regularly as Advertised. 
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Charlton Angling Club 
Proud sponsor of the 

Charlton Community Newsletter 
 

New memberships are now available: Adult $10, Junior U18 $5 and Family $15. 

 
                    The Probus Club of Charlton Inc. 
                     Friendship, Fellowship and Fun 
                    For Retirees and Semi Retirees. 
 

Proud sponsor of the Charlton Community 
Newsletter 

 

Contact Gill on  0427 911 308  

Cassia Plumbing 
• New homes & renovations 

• General plumbing & blocked drains 

• Water tank manufacturer sales & installations 

• Leaking taps, spouting & down pipes 

• Gas fitting, wood heaters, roofing 

• Hot water & solar hot water installations 

• No job too big or too small—Prompt Friendly 

& Professional Service 

Paul Hounslow 0417 103 441 



Addlem Engineering  
  

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton  
Community Newsletter 

  

Lot 1 St Arnaud Rd, Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1659 
Fax (03) 5491 1055  

  

Charlton  
Uniting Church 

 
Working for Charlton and beyond 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Halliday Street, 
Charlton 3525 

Phone 5446 3399 

Visits Charlton 
Medical 
Campus. 

Every 4 Weeks 
on a 

Wednesday  
Why travel elsewhere?  

• Full Hearing Services 

• Free services for 
pensioners and DVA  

• Relocations  
easily arranged 
from Providers 
elsewhere 

Free Hearing 
Checks 

Available (By 
appointment) 

Charlton A & P Socie
 

Proud sponsor of  the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

 

Charlton 
Golden Grains Museum 

 
Proud Sponsor of the Charlton 

Community Newsletter 

 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Local Representative: 

Doug Finlay  
Livestock and Real-estate 

0407927573 
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BOYZ 

CAFE 
 

Proud Sponsor of the  
Charlton Community  

Newsletter 
  

 27-29 High St Charlton, Vic, 3525 

Tel: (03) 5491 1414  





Across 
4.  Albus Dumbledore’s device that is used to 

absorb light 
11. The house mascot is the badger 
12. Leader of the Death Easters 
14. Spell used to defeat a Boggart 
15. The house mascot is the eagle 
16. The killing curse 
Down 
1. Harry Potter’s pet owl 
2. Insult to person with no magic ability 

parents 
3. Object through which a wizard channels 

magic 
5. Used to make the wearer invisible 
6. The house mascot is the serpent 
7. Letter sent signifying extreme anger or to 

convey a very loud message 
8. Keeper of Keys & Grounds of Hogwarts 
9. Sport played by wizards flying on 

broomsticks 
10. School of Witchcraft & Wizardry 
11. The house mascot is the lion 

Sudoku—Medium Sudoku—Easy 



The Charlton Lions Club Inc. are proud sponsors of 
the Charlton Community Newsletter. 

 

Lions paper collection 
April 5th, 9am 
May 3rd, 9am  


